“VICTORIA SHORT

DEPUTY CHAIR ACTIVITY REPORf

Roles Assigned by the Local Board

Torbay BID

Alternate for MERC

Alternate for Browns Bay Business Association BID

Alternate for Local Government New Zealand

Hearings Panel member for HBLB Local Parks Management Plan

Project lead for Local Board Transport Capital Fund on East Coast Bays Wayfinding
Signage Project

Meetings / Events attended

Date Meeting / Event

09.09.21 HBLB workshop

10.09.21 Local Government Auckland zone meeting

13.09.21 Local Board Chairs Forum

13.09.21 Feedback session with members Fitzgerald, Dunn, Parfitt, Poppelbaum
and staff

13.09.21 BRIEFING: Pasifika Covid-19 update

14.09.21 BRIEFING: Current Covid-19 situation in Auckland

14.09.21 Chairs Local Board catch up with staff

15.09.21 Finance and Performance Committee workshop [Confidential]

16.09.21 BID team education session

16.09.21 HBLB Business Meeting

20.09.21 BRIEFING: Pasifika Covid-19 update

21.09.21 BRIEFING: Current Covid-19 situation in Auckland

LOCKDOWN- LEVEL THREE

22.09.21 Finance and Performance Committee workshop [Confidential]

22.09.21 COMMs catch up

23.09.21 HBLB Workshop

23.09.21 Penlink update with NZTA [Confidential]

24.09.21 BRIEFING: Pasifika Covid-19 update

27.09.21 BRIEFING: Annual Budget 2022/2023

28.09.21 BRIEFING: Current Covid-19 situation in Auckland

28.09.21 Browns Bay Think Tank monthly meeting

28.09.21 Chairs Local Board catch up with staff

29.09.21 Finance and Performance Committee workshop [Confidential]

30.09.21 INVITATION: New Zealand Police Zoom Talanoa (MPP)

01.10.21 BRIEFING: Annual Budget 2022/2023

01.10.21 BRIEFING: Pasifika Covid-19 update

01.10.21 Wellbeing session with Kura Kawana

05.10.21 BRIEFING: Current Covid-19 situation in Auckland

05.10.21 Chairs Local Board catch up with staff

Pasifika Covid-19 update:

Date: every friday

Time: 12pm

Online platform: Microsoft teams

Since the lockdown began, Auckland Council’s Pasifika elected members have been
meeting weekly to discuss the following:

- Pasifika vaccination data broken down by ethnicity, age and DHB

- How to combat conspiracy theories

- How to encourage people to get vaccinated

- Some issues our communities are facing eg. food parcels, loss of jobs, small businesses
This has also been an opportunity to advocate to MOH (Ministry of Health) and MPP Ministry of Pacific Peoples Talanoa
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(Ministry of Pacific Peoples) directly for better vaccination opportunities and messaging
for our community.

Browns Bay Think Tank Meeting

Date: 28.09.21

Time: 10am

Online platform: Zoom

This was an open invitation for anyone to attend this meeting. It was great to hear what
is being planned for the upcoming months.

The following was discussed:

- Online school holiday programmes

- An update from ECB library and the online programmes they are running

- What members of the think tank have been working on

- Research project on community readiness in the ECB to address family violence towards
young people and to promote safety and wellbeing

Ministry of Pacific Peoples- NZ Police Talanoa

Date: 30.09.21

Time: 5pm

Online platform: Zoom

I have been fortunate enough to be invited to attend a talanoa hosted by the Ministry of
Pacific Peoples. The talanoa was attended by NZ Police Commissioner Andrew Coster, NZ
Police, community leaders, church leaders and MP’s from all around New Zealand. This
talanoa was to discuss the Tactical Response Model (TRM) that NZ Police will be piloting
in different regions over the next couple of months.

The TRM and the research behind it was first undertaken following the death of Orewa
local Constable Matthew Hunt, to identify how they can best keep their people safe.
Within the Pacific community, there was strong support for the TRM.

Torbay BID update:

Meetings for this BID (as far as | am aware) have all been deferred. The BID itself is going
through tremendous change and have been seeking a better understanding of the BID
Policy by Auckland Council since the coordinator resigned a couple of months back.

There has been a push for the committee to have better governance and a clear plan as
to what they want to achieve for the businesses of Torbay. The AGM is to be held in
October, however, | have had no correspondence to confirm date or time.

Happy to discuss any of the above

Victoria Short - Deputy Chair
5 October 2021




